Agenda

Annual Meeting of the

Surgical Critical Care Program Director’s Society (SCCPDS)

Washington Marriott Wardman Park

Thurgood Marshall South

Tuesday October 5, 2010, 6:00 – 8:00 am

I. Approval of Minutes for Annual Meeting October 13, 2009

There were no corrections or additions to the minutes.  It was motioned and seconded for approval.  The vote was unanimous for approval.

II. Reports

a. President 

i. American Board of Surgery Report

The ABS has elevated the Advisory Board for Trauma, Burns, and Surgical Critical Care to a Component Board (Sub-Board) status.  Len Jacobs will serve as the chair.  Vascular Surgery and Pediatric Surgery are the only other component boards within the ABS structure.

The new component board has discussed non-surgeons (emergency medicine) entering the surgical critical care workforce and the following model: A fully trained Emergency Medicine physician may complete a SCC fellowship but then must spend an additional two years working in a SCC unit with supervision of his care by the medical director before completing his training and sitting for the certifying examination.  This proposal will be reviewed by the directors of the ABS at their annual meeting in January.  A lengthy discussion ensued.  An alternative pathway was proposed which would allow the EM physician to sit for the certifying examination after completing the one year fellowship as occurs when any other trainee completes the fellowship.  The EM candidate would then be required to complete two (2) consecutive years of training by working full time in a surgical critical care unit under the supervision of the medical director.  At the completion of the two years, the medical director would then submit a letter verifying that the candidate has successfully completed the required training and may receive the certificate.   The membership unanimously supported this proposal. President Cioffi will communicate this action by the SCCPDS to the ABS.

It was also noted that the Emergency Medicine board is continuing to petition the American Board of Internal Medicine to allow candidates to apply for their certifying examination in Critical Care Medicine.  

ii. Match Report for 2010

The number of training programs has continued to increase each year for the past five years.  There are now 81 (65 in 2005) approved programs with 167 positions (122 in 2005).  Despite this rapid expansion in the number of programs and positions, the percentage of applicants participating in the NRMP who successfully match is extremely high ranging between 86-90%.  It was also noted that as more General Surgery residents enter fellowships for specialization, approximately 15% now choose SCC.

iii. Report for the AAST Acute Care Surgery (ACS) Committee-Grace Rozycki

There are currently seven (7) approved fellowship programs for ACS.  There are two programs under review but otherwise the interest is somewhat static.  The AAST recently completed a survey of the SCC Program Directors to assess their interest in completing a program Application Form for the Acute Care Surgery Fellowship Program.  The two most common concerns funding and inability to find rotations that do not interfere with the General Surgery residents experience. The AAST is investigating a reduction of the current fee for a site review.  The revised requirements are posted on the AAST web site (www.aast.org).  Action items for the AAST Acute Care Surgery Committee include the following: 1.) development of a case log database for the fellows; 2) offering MOC for ACS during the 2011 AAST meeting; 3) development of an Organ Severity Index to more uniformly describe operative cases.  This is Dr. Rozycki’s last year as Chair of the Acute Care Surgery Committee. Dr. John Fildes will succeed her.
b. Secretary

i. Education Committee

The AAST, East, and WTA all have links to the SCCPDS curriculum posted on the website.

ii. Publication of Position Paper

Dr. Alam Hasan was the lead author on the position paper published in the August issue of the Journal of Trauma.  We thank Dr. Pruitt for expediting the publication.

iii. Survey for ACGME

The membership completed a survey in response to the ACGME revised criteria for SCC fellowship training.  The most significant response was that 70% of the respondents favored Emergency Medicine physicians being allow to enter our fellowship programs.

iv. Survey of Medical Students

Despite this survey having been approved by the Loyola IRB, most of the memberships' parent institution still require additional review before distributing the survey link to the residents.  Thus, there has been no activity with completion of this survey in the last year.  It was decided to drop this survey.

v. Letter to ABS

The officers are drafting a letter to the ABS petitioning them to allow the SCCPDS to have one (1) director position.  A similar letter will also be sent to the Surgery RRC asking for the SCCPDS to have a representative on the committee.

c. Treasurer

i. Website update

Dr. Spain has created a website for the organization. The address is:  www.sccpds.net
ii. Membership Report

Currently, there are 12 training programs that are not members of the SCCPDS.  There are an additional eight (8) programs that paid initiation dues but have not renewed their membership for 2009 or 2010. The treasurer will continue to send letters to the program directors reminding them that they are in arrears with dues.

iii. Audit Report

The treasurer’s report was circulated.  The organizations finances are healthy.  The major expense is the annual meeting which totaled $2305.02 for 2009.   

III. New Business

a. Presentation of Proposed Bylaws – Kim Davis

Drs. Davis and Cocanour presented a draft proposal of bylaws.  A whistle blower clause needs to be included.  The revised bylaws will be circulated to the membership after the meeting and an electronic ballet created for voting before December 31, 2010.

b. Participation in the NRMP – Patrick O’Neill

The officers were contacted by Dr. O’Neill about concern he had for an applicant to his program being subjected to “pressure tactics” by another program.  The organization continues to support the position that ALL programs participating in the NRMP which is in the best interest of all applicants participating in a fair and ethical process.

c. Utilization of the ERAS for applicants – Sam Tisherman

There was a brief discussion about programs having applicants use the ERAS for the application process.  This would simplify the entire process but there is a cost incurred by the applicant.  The education committee was tasked with reviewing the strengths and weaknesses of the ERAS for both the applicant and training program and have recommendations for the membership prior to next year’s meeting.

d. Report from the Nominations Committee

This was tabled until the bylaws are approved.

IV. Annual meeting for 2011

There was unanimous support for the organization to continue meeting on Tuesday mornings from 6-8am during the ACS Clinical Congress.

V. Adjournment

Respectfully submitted,

Fred A. Luchette, MD

